Notice of Meeting/Workshop Hearing

OTHER AGENCIES AND ORGANIZATIONS
ATKINS – Tallahassee
The Florida Department of Transportation announces a public meeting to which all persons are invited.
DATE AND TIME: May 20, 2014, 5:30 p.m. – 6:30 p.m., CDT
PLACE: Perdido Bay Community Center, 13660 Innerarity Point Road, Pensacola, Florida
GENERAL SUBJECT MATTER TO BE CONSIDERED: This meeting is being held to provide an update on the current status of the PD&E Study, as well as to receive input on the recently completed Draft Corridor Report. This report compared the environmental impacts from potential improvements made to S.R. 292 (Perdido Key Drive) with possible improvements made to alternative corridors. The Draft Corridor Report recommends that the existing S.R. 292 (Perdido Key Drive) corridor be the only corridor considered for further study in the PD&E phase.
The Draft Corridor Report will be available for public review at the Perdido Key Visitor Center, 15500 Perdido Key Drive, Perdido Key, and at the Southwest Branch of the West Florida Public Library, 12248 Gulf Beach Highway, Pensacola, from April 28, 2014 to May 30, 2014. Comments are welcome and appreciated from the public.
Public participation is solicited without regard to race, color, national origin, age, sex, religion, disability or family status.
A copy of the agenda may be obtained by contacting: Peggy Kelley, FDOT Project Manager, toll free: 1(888)638-0250, via email: peggy.kelley@dot.state.fl.us or in writing to FDOT at 1074 Highway 90, Chipley, Florida 32428.
Pursuant to the provisions of the Americans with Disabilities Act, any person requiring special accommodations to participate in this workshop/meeting is asked to advise the agency at least 7 days before the workshop/meeting by contacting: Peggy Kelley, FDOT Project Manager (contact information provided above). If you are hearing or speech impaired, please contact the agency using the Florida Relay Service, 1(800)955-8771 (TDD) or 1(800)955-8770 (Voice).
For more information, you may contact: Peggy Kelley, FDOT Project Manager (contact information provided above).
